
Praises: 

-23 ladies attending our  

Ladies Christmas Brunch 

-A new home for our family 

 

Prayer Requests: 

-A more permanent         

location for our church 

-Wisdom as we seek to raise 

our children for the Lord 

 

Contact Information: 

865-766-7670 
brazzellstoaustralia@gmail.com 

 

Support Address 
Central Missionary Clearinghouse 

P.O. Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228  

 

Mailing Address 
Mail to the address above– CMC 

*for anything larger than a letter, 

please contact us for an address 

 

 

 

Reaching Australians with the Gospel, and teaching them to observe all 

things Christ has commanded us to do. 

 

December 2024 Prayer Letter 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! As we 

reflect on 2024, God’s blessings have been               

abundant. We have seen spiritual growth in our 

family and in our church family. Psalm 90:17 

was our prayer for this year. “And let the beauty 

of the Lord our God be upon us: and establish 

thou the work of our hands upon us; yea, the 

work of our hands establish thou it.”  

 

If you remember, back in June, we had an unexpected challenge for our family. We had to 

move homes with very little notice or time to find a new place to live. The housing market 

in Australia is very expensive and in very high demand. Finding a home quickly is close to 

impossible. But not for our God! We found a place and settled in. They were only willing to 

sign a seven month lease, but it was the open door God gave us. Here we are seven months 

later, and we are having to move again. Praise the Lord for already providing us a new 

home! There is plenty of space for our large family and much more yard space for our    

children. This is a huge answer to prayer! We will move mid-January. Moving is a                 

daunting task, especially with five young children. We would appreciate your prayers as 

we transition. 

 

Living Waters Baptist Church is thriving. We have had multiple visitors over the past few 

weeks. Our people are growing in their walk with the Lord. At the end of November, 

Brettnay hosted our first Ladies Christmas Brunch. It was a huge success with 23 ladies in 

attendance! The gospel was clearly presented. A few weeks later, the children’s Sunday 

school class presented Christmas hymns and Scripture they have been memorizing.  

 

We continue our outreach efforts in Parramatta and the surrounding suburbs. There are 

two more suburbs we still have to canvas. Once those are complete, we will have put a  

gospel tract into the letterbox of every home in Parramatta and the surrounding areas. Next 

year, we will begin again but will be knocking on every door, seeking to have opportunities 

to share the gospel face-to-face. 

 

We are thankful for the location God has given us to meet in for services. A worker on the 

events team, Jake, has been a huge help to us. He is always waiting to help us carry in 

things on Sundays. We were able to give him and his family a Christmas gift from the 

church. Pray for his salvation. We are praying that God will provide a more permanent 

location for us in the coming year. Thank you for your prayers for our family and ministry.  

 

Reaching Australia for Christ, 

Simeon, Brettnay, Eden, Knox, Ivy, Willow, & Flora Brazzell 


